
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter Title 

17th July 2020 

Message from Headteacher 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank all pupils, staff, and parents/carers 
for the tremendous efforts during this very  
difficult time.  
I wish all Year 11s a bright future and look forward to  
continuing our success with our Year 10s and other year groups  
as we move forward together into the new “normal”.  

Alexis Bull 
Headteacher 

Reminders 

 * Year 11s parents–  
Exam results  
collection day is  
20th August 9-11am 

  

* Google Classroom 
sessions are running 
until Tuesday 21st 
July, please visit the 
school website for 
further information.  

College Placements 

 A very high percentage 
of our KS4 pupils have 
been accepted on college  
courses, with  
subjects ranging from  
motor vehicle 
maintenance,  
construction, public  
services, hairdressing, 
creative media, games  
development and sport 
and active leisure, to 
name but a few.  

Well done to all of you 
and we hope you 
continue to work hard to 
achieve your personal 
goals.   

Google Classroom 

As a whole school, we have set up 
Google Classrooms for all pupils 
at Sutton House  
Academy.  Currently, all pupils 
have been given their log in 
details however if you are  
struggling to locate this  
information, please speak to your 
child’s teacher or tutor.  This  
virtual learning platform is an  
invaluable tool for learning and 
has been introduced across the 
whole Parallel Learning Trust.  
It is of paramount importance 
that every pupil logs in every day 
to see what activities and sessions 
are available to support their 
learning from a distance.  
Sally Roche 
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Message from our SENCO 

We would like to welcome two new 
pupils to our Year 6 cohort and to 
report that they are settling in 
incredibly well during these unusual 
circumstances. Both are accessing 
Google Classroom to support their 
induction. We look forward to seeing 
them in school soon.  

Sally Carter 
  

Maths 

It has been lovely to see, 
that, in spite of these 
difficult times, the  
students are still engaging 
with Maths.  This half term 
we have been looking at  
statistics which we are able 
to link with real life, as 
there are so many  
statistics from the  
government  
regarding our current  
situation. This has invoked 
many topical discussions 
appropriate to our 
mathematical theme.  Year 
11s were absolute stars 
coming in to school and  
doing 1 to 1 sessions which 
meant I got to know them 
really well. I would like to 
wish them all well in their 
next steps.  
Michelle Gater 
Secondary Maths Lead 

  

  

English 

A big congratulations to the Year 
11 students for their dedicated 
determination, strong 
commitment and  
willingness for hardworking to 
succeed. I wish you all  
every success for your  
futures. It has also been a pleasure 
to see the students returning with 
such positive mind-sets and  an 
ambition to learn.  
Simon Bayly 
Secondary English Lead 

  

  

Nurture Class 

During this half term, Nurture class 
have had lots of fun doing lots of 
exciting activities. The pupils really 
enjoyed the ‘Skittles Science 
Experiment’ which  
involved pouring warm water over 
the skittles causing the  
water to make pretty  
patterns. The pupils really  
enjoyed watching the patterns 
emerge and understood the diffusing 
of the colour through water.  
Sarah Wagstaff 
Nurture Teacher 

Primary  

We have been having lots of fun in Primary this half term. During our time, we have 
been doing lots of activities around social skills, creativity, music, and outdoor 
learning and RSE lessons with our Year 6s. Recently, we have been starting to 
complete some English and Maths activities as the children are becoming more 
settled and ready to learn.  
Sally Roche 
Primary School Teacher  


